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NOTE: CHANGE IN PROJECT TERMINI  JANUARY 2014 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Seven, conducted a Project 

Development and Environment (PD&E) Study to determine the engineering and environmental 

effects of the proposed improvement to State Road 50 (SR 50) [Cortez Boulevard] from 

Lockhart Road to US 301 (SR 35/Treiman Boulevard) in Hernando County, Florida.  

The Preferred Alternative involves widening SR 50 (Cortez Boulevard) from four to six lanes 

from west of I-75 to US 98 (SR 700/McKethan Road), and from two to four lanes from US 98 

(SR 700/McKethan Road) to US 301 (SR 35/Treiman Boulevard). 

Initially, there were no plans for federal funding of the project since it was developer-driven.  

The original project was to result in approval of a State Environmental Impact Report (SEIR) 

with study limits from Lockhart Road (west of I-75) to US 301 (SR 700/McKethan Road).  

However, the slowed economy has delayed the initiation of the planned developments, so 

developers will not be making roadway improvements. In addition, after the September 27, 2012 

Public Hearing, the Hernando County Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) elevated this 

project in its list of priorities. As a result, FDOT is seeking approval from the Federal Highway 

Administration in order to qualify the project for federal funding. Therefore, in order to maintain 

logical termini, the western project limit was revised from Lockhart Road to west of I-75.  

The portion of SR 50 (Cortez Boulevard) in the area of the I-75 interchange (from station 

968+50 to station 1027+00) is exempt from this study, as it was evaluated under the I-75 PD&E 

Study (FPID 411014-1). The portion of SR 50 (Cortez Boulevard) west of I-75 that is not 

included in the I-75 PD&E Study will be evaluated under a future PD&E study from SR 50 from 

Brooksville Bypass/SR 50A (Eastern Intersection)/East Jefferson Street to I-75, currently 

programmed for fiscal year 2013/2014. Therefore, the proposed western study limit is now 

identified as west of I-75 (see Project Location Map).   

Consequently, please note that supporting documents, including Traffic Report, Noise Study Report, 

Historic Resources Update Survey Technical Memorandum, Air Quality Technical Memorandum, 

Comments and Coordination Report, and Preliminary Stormwater Management Facility Report 

evaluated the original study limits.  
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